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Action of the ASC in April: Created an Ad-hoc 
Ad-hoc members: Rick S. (Policy Vice Chair), Jeannie K. (Activities Chair), Chris D. (RCMII), Michael H. 
(Sunshine), Ramon R. (It’s in The Book), Alisha M. (Activities Vice Chair), Chrissy P. (Miracles Happen) 
Action of the ASC in May: Tabled to Groups 
Action of the ASC in June: Passed    Yay: 37   Nay: 4   Abstain: 0  
 
New Business 
2018.06.10.01: RCM/DOA 
To provide the RCM team a pre-paid debit card to book and pay for the room commitments for RSC weekend. The 
card will be loaded with the amount of the room prior to RSC and all receipts will be retained to provide to ASC 
Treasurer. 
Intent: Concept 1 & 11 
Action of the ASC in June: WITHDRAWN by RCM 
 
2018.06.06.02: Work the Steps or Die/Always Here 
To add group to the meeting list. 3rd Saturday of every month, 10:30 – 4:30 
Radius Church 165 13th St N, St. Pete, FL 
Intent: Step Workshop 
Action of the ASC in June: Failed      Yay: 9   Nay: 24    Abstain: 7 
 
Secretary’s Report 
Thank you to Valerie S. for her service as Alternate Secretary. I have every confidence in her taking over as 
Secretary. Remember to submit your GSR reports to be included. If you have any Meeting changes, please make 
them on the Meeting change form that is passed around at area. All changes are put on the web at ASC and then 
made on the meeting list before they are printed by the Literature Distributor. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
In Loving Service, 
Joe D. and Valerie S. 
Secretary/Alt Secretary   
areasecretary@bascna.org 
 
Board of Directors Meeting 
BOD did not meet 
 
Ad Hoc 
Ad-Hoc for Bay Area Literature Sub-Committee Guidelines for Bay Area 
 
We met to review and clarify the Literature Sub-Committee Guidelines on Tuesday May 15, 2018 at 7:00 pm till 
8:30 pm at Terra Nova. 
 
We discussed Line Items 7 which currently reads “Maintain and review these guidelines monthly and review for 
submission to the Bay Area Service Committee”. 
 
Our recommendation is that we separate and create two (2) more guidelines for better understanding as follows: 

7. Maintain and review these guidelines monthly. 

8. Submit newsletter to these five admin members for approval; Policy, Web Servant, Vice 
Chairperson, Public Relations, and RCM1” 

9. Upon receipt, said admin members have one (1) week to review and respond to submission. 
 
The reason we are suggesting to use these five (5) members is: 



 
 

6 
 

Policy Chair (to ensure none of the Policy is violated), Web Servant (to ensure FIPT and other Web related 
policies are not violated), Vice-Chairperson (as they will represent this area and it is their function to help oversee 
sub-committees), Public Relations (as they maintain the “Face of our Organization” with other areas and the 
community inside and outside of NA), RCM1 (as they are our connection to the Regional and World committees 
and will know of certain sensitive issues that we should not discuss in a public format). 
 
In Loving Service  
Ramon R. 
 
 
RCM I & RCM II Report 
RCM Report 
                       (June 2018) 

1.     Open RSC Positions 
    Current 

    H&I Resource coordinator  
           July 
          HRP member 
          Co-Facilitator 
                                Facilitator  
          September 
     Corrections Resource  Coordinator 
         PR Resource Coordinator 
          

2.     FRC Positions 
·       Merchandise 

                                              i.     Brooke L. 
                                             ii.     Joe D. 

·       Programming 
                                              i.     TJ 
                                             ii.     Rosalina Q. 

·       Entertainment 
                                              i.     Kristi Beth F. 
                                             ii.     Cindy H. 

·       Marathon Chairs/ Hospitality 2 vacant position 
·       Registration 

                                              i.     Allen C. 
                                             ii.     Lisa S. 

·       Serenity Keeper/Greeter/ 1 vacant position 
                                              i.     John R. 

3.     Workgroups (reimbursed $0.27/mi) 
·       Updates 

                                              i.     Mentorship - active  
                                            (SEZF) 
                                             ii.     Corrections – active  
                                            iii.     Website/ IT Revamp-        
                                                                         (active)  
                                            iv.     Treatment Dialogue –   
                                                                           (active) 
                                             v.     HRP guidelines –active 
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                       Old Business 
•                FRSC Fisco budget proposal rewritten- (table to groups)- passed         

         
                       New Business - 
 
                     Election: 
                        Alt. Resource Coordinator - Terri S. -elected (from greater Orlando area)                               
                       Facilitator -  
            Co- Facilitator -  
Due to George D (co-facilitator) not showing up to acclimate, there is now two open positions available at 
region.  But Dathan J who is the current facilitator of region was asked by the regional body to stay on 
another year, to help either George D or another elected servant to acclimate to facilitator for next year. In 
hopes of having this bodies conscious, I will be giving Dathan my vote to stay on another year. From my 
observation the regional body looks like they show no confidence in George so I will not be giving George 
my vote. But if this body  does have any willing members, that would like to be nominated for those two 
positions, let's start this process. So I can and will be able to carry this bodies voice at the next regional 
weekend.  
 
World Announcement : 
Volunteers for world must be registered for convention  
 
World convention volunteer form 
Http://webdata.na.org/wcna/application.php  
For help email lori@na.org or call between 8am-4pm pdt @ 818-773-9999(ext 118) 
 
If any GSR is interested in any regional event, or would like the access to regional minutes they can find 
them at www.naflorida.org  
 
I.L.S.  
RCM Team:  
Leelah D                RCM I 
Chris D.                  RCM II 
 
Administrative 
We met 8am on 6/10.  All administrative and subcommittees were represented, except for Tom W Vice chair of 
H&I, which I was notified of in advance.  Helpline pointed out that the phone numbers for other areas on the 
meeting list need to be updated. The accountant will receive the tax return information for BASCNA inc.  Tom 
W, Brook and myself are working on complaints from a H&I facility, at this point the complaints have not been 
substantiated.  We will be meeting with the facility director to discover the truth and resolution as needed. 
 
Drew F 
 
Activities 
June 2018 Activities Report 

We are preparing for Coffee House Game Night Saturday June 16 6:30-11PM.  Bring a game and a snack or 
dessert to share.  Meeting will be at 7pm.  Location is Friendship Baptist Church, 4001 74th St N.  Flyers have 
been distributed to GSRs in attendance. 

We are also starting to plan our annual Bay Area Anniversary Celebration for August.  The theme will be Luau – 
so get ready with your grass skirts and flower leis. 



 
 

8 
 

July 13 is the next date for Asphalt Recovery, the group will be attending New Attitudes 8pm meeting and we are 
planning something for after the meeting. 

Check request submitted 

                Terra Nova meeting space, $20 

                Office Depot flyers Game Night $34.18 

                Jeannie Kouris $300 Game Night supplies 

                U-Haul storage $79.95 

In loving service – Jeannie and Alisha 

Helpline 
Good Morning BASCNA, 

The Help Line subcommittee met Sunday June 3rd at 9:00 am. We received 83 helpline calls between May 10th 
(05/10/2018) to June 9th (06/09/2018). That is up by 39 calls from last month so call volume almost doubled. We 
have all our shifts covered however we have individuals covering multiple shifts and could use some help.  We 
did welcome 4 new members to our subcommittee last weekend. Please let your homegroup know that this is a 
portable commitment (meaning you can be of service wherever you happen to be), and that we have the shortest 
subcommittee meeting in the area. 

Our next subcommittee meeting will be held 1 week earlier than normal on Sunday, June 24th at 9:00 a.m. at 
Terra Nova. 

Thank you for allowing us to be of service, 

Frank D. and Hailey B. The Helpline Team 

Hospitals & Institutions 
Acknowledging my duty as vice chair of ASC I went to the H&I subcommittee meeting on June 4th to chair the 
meeting, since we currently do not have a chair person.  I asked Tom W to chair the meeting as he has the 
experience and knowledge of H&I.  There are two potential new H&I meetings, PR will be involved with 
this.  The PAR 66th st meeting may turn into a behind the walls meeting.  Learning Day did not happen, there will 
be a gratitude get together near the end of year.  Will also be scheduling a panel leader orientation soon. We are 
also working on meeting with a facility director where there are potential complaints.  We are taking this seriously 
and more will be revealed.  Also, Tom is working with 49th street jail to gain a better understanding of how to get 
our people approved for badges.  Also, elections are coming up.  Tom said he will come to the next ASC to stand 
for nomination for chair of H&I.  There will be a need for a new vice chair, and a secretary, this coming election 
cycle.  Thank you for the opportunity to serve. 
Tom W H&I vice chair 
Drew F ASC vice chair 
 
Literature Distributor 
Hey everyone, 
 All is well. As a reminder, please be sure to fill out your order form completely including the group 
name and name of the person who is picking it up, as well as signing your money order. It makes it 
easier and faster for us to find you once your order is complete. we do not accept cash so everything 
needs to be in the form of a check or money order, and please turn your orders in promptly. New 
medallions are available and can be engraved and customized. Contact us to see the options or go to 
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www.floridarso.org. They are $20 each and require a minimum of 2-3 weeks to make. Any issues with 
meeting lists being off center when printed will hopefully be resolved soon with the company we use. 
Out of order helpline numbers are being taken off the back off the meeting lists and are being replaced 
with “TBA” to be announced. We will put correct numbers on there as we receive them. 
PLEASE NOTE: Literature Order Forms will be updated with new pricing starting July 1, 2018. 
Watch for the updated Forms to come out soon. 
Thank you for allowing us to serve, 
Brittney G. and Ryan C. 
 
Newsletter Report 
Newsletter subcommittee last met of May 31st, all is well, no changes, we currently have 4 members, 
are in need of a Vice Chair & Secretary, we discussed the results of the Adhoc to review guidlines & no 
one had any issues with the results.  Thank you for allowing me to serve, Janet D. 
 
BASCNA Inc. 
All is well. Michael V's term as a BOD member is up in August, so if anyone has the willingness, or knows 
someone who has the willingness, please show up at July's ASC to get them nominated. 
 
    ILS, 
    Michael V. 

Policy 
All is well 

Public Relations 
Pr met the first Saturday in June me at 4pm. We had a table sitting at a local library. We discussed have 
literature racks in the libraries. We will be meeting  
June 30 at 4pm.  
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Hello GSR’s and all members of Bay Area NA, 
After June’s business, the checking balance was .  After deducting the activities fund of 

 and prudent reserve of ; our balance was over by , which does not permit 
us to donate to Region this month.  All of this information is reported on the reconciliation report. 
Unfortunately, as stated at Area we are unable to make a donation this month. 
Again, please feel free to contact us, if you have any questions, concerns or suggestions for us to 
improve the information provided to you and your groups. Emails are accepted at treasurer@bascna.org.   
In loving service,   
 The Treasury Team; Susie K. and Marie A. 
 
Web Servant  
All is well,  
I would like to thank Justin for handling everything while I was out of town for work.  
The Website had 6,379 views in the month of MAY.  
 
In loving service, 
Anthony N & Justin R  
 






